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Hello all! 

I can’t believe the year is already over! I want to thank God for all He has done in our family this year! We have seen over 200 

souls saved! I give God all the glory for this. I do not give numbers to say anything that we have accomplished, but to give 

Him the glory for answered prayers. We prayed specifically that we could see our ministry making an impact for the cause of 

Christ, and see many come to know Him. Thank you all for your continued prayers and support. We could not do what God 

has called us to do without your faithfulness.  

In November, we sang in a meeting at the church I grew up in, Light of Calvary Baptist Church in Conyers, GA. It’s always good 

to be able to go back to the place where I grew up, and where God saved me. 

Next, we were off to a new state for us, Louisiana! We were asked to come by Pastor Major of Faith 

Baptist Church in Violet, LA on a Sunday Morning. It was a joy to meet Pastor Major and the folk 

there at Faith Baptist. We are excited to be scheduled to go back there next  year to do a tent 

meeting! Please pray that God will use this meeting to reach people with the gospel, and the church 

will get some new converts to disciple.  

That Sunday afternoon, we headed off to Temple Baptist Church with Pastor Aaron Weido in New Liberia, LA. We were able 

to stop by and sing as we were passing through. We were so grateful to have a wonderful place to stay there at the church, as 

well as the great food and fellowship!  

 Lastly, we headed out to San Antonio, Texas! Pastor Manly Perry asked us to come to a tent meeting 

Thursday- Sunday and on the Sunday, do a turkey give away at the church for the community. We did the 

Bible handout there during the day and some of the people went door to door. Each night, a salvation 

message was given by Brother Craig Bryan, and each night some accepted Christ. At the end of it all, there 

were 95 people that accepted Christ as their Savior. We had over 50 saved on the Bible hand out! We also 

had  4 Baptized during the meeting. 

When it was over, we headed home to wind down for the year and spend some 

much needed time with family and catching up around the house. We were gone over 220 nights for 

ministry this year as a family! What a great year God gave us! We’re so thankful for the provisions 

and safety this year, so grateful how God has met each and every need, sometimes even before we 

knew we had a need.! 

We hope you all had a Merry Christmas and the New Year ahead will be blessed. Please keep us in your prayers, and pray we 

can reach more in 2024. 

 

 

 

“”Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.”    Matthew 9:38  
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